

Office of the Coordinator-General

Our ref: DGC19/482

2 2 MAY 2019

Mr Craig Francis General Manager – Commercial Finance Genex Power Limited GPO Box 4626 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Dear Mr Francis

Thank you for your letter of 9 May 2019 indicating the need to amend a condition in the Coordinator-General's evaluation report for the Kidston Pumped Storage Hydro project.

I note that condition B24 requires that a Receiving Environment Monitoring Program (REMP) be lodged with both the Department of Environment and Science and the Coordinator-General by 30 May 2019.

I agree to your request to extend the date by which condition B24 must be satisfied to 31 August 2019 with the understanding that the project schedule has been delayed and that you will meet the intent of the requirement by providing the REMP as early as possible and prior to commencement of construction.

I look forward to receiving the document on or prior to 31 August 2019.

Yours sincerely

Barry Broe

Coordinator-General